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TYNDALL AIR FORCE 
BASE — In 1975, F-106 Delta 
Darts lined the Tyndall flight-
line. The base was home to the 
2nd Fighter Interceptor Training 
Squadron, charged with training 
the Air Force’s newest F-106 
pilots. For one pilot instructor, 
engine failure during a morning 
flight led to a historical moment 
for the Air Force. 

“I came [to Tyndall] first as a 
student in the F-106,” said Ste-
phen Damer, a prior 2nd Fighter 
Interceptor Training Squadron 
F-106 Delta Dart instructor 
pilot. 

Damer’s first duty assignment 
after completing pilot train-
ing was Griffiss Air Force Base, 
New York. After a few years, 
he gained enough experience to 
return to Tyndall as an instruc-
tor pilot. 

During his time at Tyndall, 
Damer was selected along with 
a fellow pilot to participate in a 
unique training mission. 

“We were running a high-
altitude intercept on a bomarc 
missile that was launched out of 
the east coast of Texas,” Damer 
said. “It was flying at approxi-
mately 70,000 feet, at more 
than three times the speed of 
sound.” 

The high-altitude flight 
required the pilots to wear a 
protective flight suit. 

“We wore a full pressure suit,” 
Damer said. 

Resembling a space suit, the 
flight suit worn during the mis-
sion was equipped with a glass 
dome and had multiple layers 

to equalize pressure, in case 
pressurization was lost in the 
cockpit, Damer noted. 

“Captain Damer started his 

mission at 6:30 a.m. and had 
been in the air approximately 
one hour when he experienced 
the engine problems,” according 

to a 1975 issue of the Jet Scope, a 
previous base newspaper. 

F-106 pilot downed in 1975 returns to Tyndall

U.S. Air Force Airman 1st Class Christopher Rodriguez, 325th Operations Support Squadron air traffi c controller, right, and Stephen Damer, a prior 
2nd Fighter Interceptor Training Squadron F-106 Delta Dart instructor pilot, left, overlook the fl ightline at Tyndall Air Force Base, Florida, Aug. 10, 
2018. Damer shared his military heritage with the junior Airman during a base tour. [U.S. AIR FORCE PHOTO BY AIRMAN 1ST CLASS DELANEY GONZALES]
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